COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Wednesday, December 14, 2005

QUESTION NO. 14

QUESTION: Councillor J. Neville

"To ask the Manager for a detailed update on any proposals to create a pedestrian access/egress between *(details supplied) and will the Manager note the widespread opposition to any such proposal and will the Manager make a detailed statement on the issue?"
REPLY
Planning application Register Reference SD04A/0912 was received from Joseph Brophy on 07-Dec-2004 for erection of 13 No. two and a half storey houses with 20 car park spaces in lieu of 20 apartments previously permitted (ref S01A/0534) and for minor alterations to the previously approved associated landscaping and siteworks which include the demolition of the existing house and outbuildings, removal of part of boundary wall to Old Belgard Road, provision of entrance and boundary wall/railings to Old Belgard Road, at Garrynisk House, Old Belgard Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Additional Information was requested on 04-Feb-2005.  Item 3 in the Additional Information request was as follows:

“The Planning Authority is of the opinion that there should be a pedestrian (only) link through the scheme connecting Kingswood View and the Old Belgard Road. This should be integrated into the revised proposal. In addition, a 2 metre wide footpath is required along the entire western frontage of the site, and the applicant may consult the Roads Department of South Dublin County Council in this regard” 

The Additional Information was received on 04-Apr-2005 and included a design for this pedestrian link.  Planning Permission was granted on 08-Jun-2005 and the provision of the pedestrian link was specifically outlined in Condition No. 2 (iii) which states:

“Prior to commencement of development the applicant shall submit for the written agreement of the Planning Authority - (iii) A revised site layout showing details of the pedestrian link”.

A subsequent application was received on 29-Jul-2005 from Joe O'Shaughnessy & Peter O'Reilly for amendments to the house types of 12 number, previously permitted, two and a half storey terraced three bedroom houses in two blocks with 19 no. car parking spaces (Ref. No. SD04A/0912) consisting of amendments to internal layout, alterations to elevations and amended site layout, at Garrynisk House, Old Belgard Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24.  Register Reference SD05A/0646 refers.  Planning Permission was Granted in this case on 01-Nov-2005.

Condition No. 5 of the Grant of Planning Permission states:

“The applicant proposes the omission of a pedestrian only access through the proposed development to Kingswood View. The applicant shall re-instate this element of the proposed development. As there is a level difference of approximately 1.8 metres, the applicant shall prior to the commencement of development on site submit a detailed drawing of this pedestrian connection and boundary treatments for the north-eastern boundary of the site (fronting onto Kingswood View).
REASON: In the interests of the proper planning and development of the area.”

This aspect of the development cannot be reconsidered unless a new planning application proposing the omission of the pedestrian access is submitted.
